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Safety Alert

Subject: Potential Dropped Object — Inbound Cargo

What Happened / Narrative

The Dust Pump was back-loaded at a Semi-Sub
drilling rig. Once on the quayside it was
discovered that a steel blanking plate had been
stored in the fork-lift pocket whilst the unit was in
service.

The unit had been offshore for around two years.

This plate had potential for serious harm if
dropped.

Estimated Weight of Steel Plate Potential Dropped Object was 2kg. From the DROP’s calculator this could be fatal when
falling from heights of 6.5 metres and above.

Clazsification Dropped Objocts
Faotential Conssquences

0.1m to 100m / Okg to 10kg

Croppad Haght {mabras)

The information contained within this Safety Alert and the associated MSF web site is provided in good faith for the benefit of our members and does not
necessarily constitute MSF guidance, nor represent the official view of the MSF or its members. The text as provided by submitting organisations may be
amended to ensure that it is brief, informative and readable but will as far as reasonably practicable remain as per the intent of the original submission.
For the avoidance of doubt no legal liability shall be attached to any guidance, recommendation, advice and/or statement contained therein. Contents
should be reviewed individually by recipients who will determine relevance to their own operations.
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Why Did it Happen / Cause

The unit was inspected offshore but the plate was not noticed. The units’ stowed
position had made it very difficult for the crew to examine in detail.

Corrective Actions Taken / Recommendations
Offshore crews reminded to carry out thorough checks of all cargo prior to back-loading to vessels.
How carefully and thoroughly do you check cargo units for potential dropped objects?

Sometimes things are not always what they seem............

For further information refer to the ‘Best Practice for the Safe Packing & Handling of Cargo to & From Offshore
Locations’ available from www.onshoreoffshorecargo.com
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